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Year of the Family 

   i i 

1985 has been proclaimed ‘‘The Year of the Family’’ by the Luzerne County Commissioners to 
honor the 90th Anniversary of the Family Service Association of Wyoming Valley, a member 
agency of the United Way. 
This oldest charity organization in our area was formed in 1895, as the Charity Organization 
Society of Wilkes-Barre. A year later, it became the United Charities. In 1941, to reflect the 
broader scope of its activities, the name was changed to The Family Service Association of 
Wyoming Valley. 

Members of the Public Relations Committee for the Family Service Assocation of Wyoming 
Valley are shown during a recent meeting to discuss public events taking place during ‘‘The 
Year of the Family’: 
Seated, from left, Toby Grossman, Dallas; Pearl Kaufman, Kingston; Pauly Friedman, West. 
Pittston, 90th Anniversary Chairperson, and Sheldon Vale, Wilkes-Barre, Chairman. ; 
Standing, from left, Gladys Weisberger, West Pittston; Lillian Thalenfeld, Bear Creek; Rozanne 
Ciavarella, Wilkes-Barre; Beth Ann Delaney, Forty Fort; Phyllis Belk, Penn State, Lehman, and 
Anne Vernon, Trucksville, Executive Director, Family Service Association. 

Pvt. Richard J. Gouger, son of 
Richard J. and Jane M. Gouger of 
138 E. Ridge St., Shavertown, has 
completed the image interpreter 
course at the U.S. Army Intellig- 
ence Center and School, Fort 
Huachuca, Ariz. 

The course trained enlissted per- 
sonnel in the techniques and metho- 
dology of imagery interpretation 
and reporting, aerial surveillance 
organization, capabilities and limi- 
tation, maintenance and phtogram- 
metry. The course also provides 

{ —People in the News 
studetns with a general knowledge 
of the organizations and the rela- 
tionship of those agencies to image 
interpretation. 

Gouger is scheduled to serve with 
the 17th Military Intelligence Com- 
pany at Shaw Air Force Base, S.C. 

He is a 1984 graduate of Lake 
Lehman High School. 
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John M. Beberus has been named 
Supervisor, in the Employee Rela- 
tions Department at Pennsylvania 

  

    

  

  

Hospital dog 
"A picture of therapy dog, Prince John Claud, was recently 
presented to the Meadows Nursing Center, Dallas. Thomas 
J. Sweeney, administrator, accpets the picture from Janice 
Blight, owner. Therapy dogs international, is a worldwide, 
non-profit volunteer organization founded in 1980 in New 
Jersey. Mrs. Blight formed a 

"International, in 1982 with 
local chapter of Therapy Dogs 
her two poodles, Prince John 

Claud and Snowstars Joy Lee. In addition to visiting the 
Meadows Nursing Center two nights each month, she and 
her volunteers also visit six other nursing centers in the area 

with the dogs. Shown above, from left, are Florence John, 
resident, the Meadows Nursing Center; Eva Gauthier, 

resident, the Meadows Nursing Center; Thomas J. Sweeney, 
administrator, the Meadows 
Poodles, from left, are Snow. 
Claud. 

Nursing Center; Janice Blight. 
stars Joy Lee and Prince John 
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CALL FOR A FRE 
Member: 

YOU WERE DENIED OR ABOUT 
TO BE TERMINATED FROM . . . 

* SOCIAL SECURITY DISABILITY 

eo WE CAN HELP-—————- 
PUBLIC BENEFITS CO. 

800-628-7500 (24 Hour Toll Free) 

NATIONAL ORGANIZATION OF SOCIAL 
SECURITY CLAIMANTS REPRESENTATIVES 
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Gas and Water Company according 
to an announcement by Frank J. 
Loch, Vice-President of Consumer 
Affairs. 

A native of Plymouth and 1974 
graduate of Wyomimg Valley West 
High School, Beberus joined the 
Personnel Department of PG&W in 
1981 as an employee relations techn- 
ician. He holds a B.S. in Business 
Administration and an M.B.A. in 
business administration with con- 
centrations in labor relations and 
finance from Wilkes College. 
John Beberus currently serves as 

treasurer of the Tri-County Person- 
nel Association and is a member of 
the American Institute of M.B.A. 
Executives. He resides in Dallas 
with his wife, the former Rose 
Marie Baul of Kingston, and son 
John. 
MARK A. ROSING, 15 Glendal- 

ough Road, Dallas, has been named 
to the Dean’s List for the fall 
semester at Cornell University, Col- 
lege of Engineering in Ithaca, New 
York. 
Rosing is a 1984 graduate of 

Dallas High School where he was 
Valedictorian and Editor of the 
Yearbook. He is the son of Judith 
and Thomas Rosing. 
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THREE LOCAL RESIDENTS 
have been named to the Dean’s List 
for academic achievement during 
the fall semester at the University 
of Seranton. : 

Colette J. Feeney of 148 E.\Over- 
brook Rd., Shavertown; Mark P. 
Mahon, E. Ridge St., RD 5, Shaver- 
town; and Lynn Warner, 70 Dug 
Rd., Kingston Township were 
among 669 students named to the 
Dean’s List. 

FIVE BACK MOUNTAIN RESI- 
DENTS recently received degrres 
at The Pennsylvania State Univer- 
sity’s winter commencement exer- 
cises held recently at the University 
Park campus. 
They are: Tim J. Brennan, 191 

Main St., Dallas, Bachelor of Sci- 
ence, Biology; Cynthia M. Jones, 
RD 2, Hilco Drive, Dallas, Bachelor 
of Science, Biology; Randall. King, 
241 Machell Ave., Dallas, Bachelor 
of Science, Finance; Vincent P. 
Sodrosky, Upper Demunds Road, 
Dallas, Bachelor of Science, Civil 
Engineering; and Joan M. Solomon, 
48 Maple Drive, Dallas, Bachelor of 
Science, Industrial Engineering. 

CARRIERS 

Call Jean at 6 

DALLAS POST 

VARIOUS AREAS OF 
BK. MOUNTAIN: 

College Midway Manor 
Manor New Goss 

Fernbrook Manor 

Haddenfield Oak Hill 
Hills 0ld Goss 

Harveys Lake Manor 
Idetown Pioneer Ave. 

Lehman Shrine Acres 
Areas Trucksville 

Areas 

~ For More Information 

~ With Joan Kinsgbury 
  

Around town 
  

By JOAN KINGSBURY 
Mrs. Lois Disque, R.N. presented 

a program of medical information 
to morning students at Trinity Nur- 
sery School last week. Afternoon 
Students enjoyed a program 
prosonted by Mrs. Christine Fiore, 

The children had the opportunity 
to wear 
doctor’s ‘sur- 
gical hats 
and masks 
and nurses 
hats. They 
were intro- 
duced to 
and got to 
use stethe- 
scopes, ther- E+ 

mometers “TKINGSBURY 
and various 
bandage. Bernie, a stuffed bear 
with a broken paw showed the 
children how a cast is utilized. 

If you have been yearning for a 
little bit of culture mark Feb. 14, 15 
and 16 on your calendar. On those 
dates Penn State’s Arts at Hayfield 
will present three Chekhov come- 
dies. The Marriage Proposal will 
feature Candyce Fike, Eugene 
Sirnin and Richard Fuller; The 
Boor will feature Walter Kelly, Mar- 
cella Sedor Kelly and Eugene Sirini. 
Walter Kelly will take the lead in 
On The Harmfulness of Tabacco. 

All three plays will be presented 
each evening. Walter Kelly, a grad- 
uate of Distinction of the American 
Academy of Dramatic Arts in New 
york City will direct the plays. 

Tickets for this unique entertain- 
ment are available from the Univer- 
sity Relations Office of Penn State. 

    

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence J. Lav- 
elle, Shaverfown are thrilled over 
the birth of their son Scott Adam 
November 30. This is the Lavelle’s 
first child. 

Mrs. Lavelle is the former Betty 
Ellen Mintzer, Noxen daughter of 
kathy Mintzer, Noxen and Lee 
Mintzer, Dallas. 

Scott’s paternal grandparents are 
Mrs. Mildred Wheeler, Dallas and 
the late Eugene Lavelle. 
Back Mountain Kiwanis Club 

recently became the 23rd member 
of the Northeast Pennsylvania 
Advocated for the Mentally 
Retarded, Inc. by supporting its 
work on behalf of retarded citizens 
and their families. I think its great 
that the Back Mountain kiwanis had 
become affiliated with this organi- 
zation since 1 think Mentally 
Retarded people really deserve to 
live as normal and happy a life as 
possible. It is up to we fellow 
members of society to support the 
well-being of the mentally retarded. 

A 14-day trip to London, Geneva, 
paris and Rome sounds wonderful, 
doesn’t it? The Music Department 
of College Misericordia will sponsor 
this tour from June 30 to July 15. 
The trip will include visiting 
museums, attending concerts and, 
of course, lots of sightseeing. 

Sister Mary Carmel McGarigle is 
tour director. For further informa- 
tion and reservations contact Sister 
Carmel; reservations are required 
by March 1. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Maskalis, Sr. of 
Dallas have announced the engage- 
ment of their daughter, Ruth Renee 
to Richard Harold Casterline of 
Wyoming son of Mr. and Mrs. Rich- 
ard Eugene Casterline. 

Miss Maskalis is employed by the 
U.S. Department of Health and 
Human Services. Mr. Casterline is 
employed by Modern Nursery Tree 
Services, Orange and Hilstolsky 
Construction, Shavertown. ; 

The couple are planning an April 
1986 wedding. 

Best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Eric 
G. Menzel and Mr. and Mrs. Ber- 
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nard A. Bynon. These couples were 
recently married. 

Mr. and Mrs. Menzel were mar- 
ried in Gate of Heaven Church. Rev. 
Father William J.P. Langan per- 
formed the double ring ceremony 
and celebrated the nuptial Mass. 

Mrs. Menzel, the former Barbara 
Ann Burkhardt is a graduate of 
Dallas Area High School, Wilkes 
Barre Vocational-Technical School 
of Practical Nursing and Luzerne 
County Community College. She is 
employed as a registered nurse at 
the Veterans Administration Medi- 
cal Center, Wilkes Barre. 

Mr. Menzel is a graduate of 
Dallas Area High School. He is 
employed at Hervie’s Auto Body 

  
Art pays off 

675-0835 
Shop, Kingston. oy 

Following a wedding trip to Flor- 
ida, the Keys and a cruise to the 
Bahamas, the Menzels are residin 
in Exeter. 3 i 

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard A. Bynon 
were married in the wedding 
chapel, Virginia Beach, Virginia. | 
Mrs. Bynon the former Pamela Kay 
Moore is a graduate of North 
Gaston High School, Dallas, S.C. 
and the Hair Styling Institute of 
Charlotte N.C. Mr. Bynon is a grad- 
uate of Dallas Senior High School. 

The Bynons are members of the 
US Navy stationed at Norfolk, Va. 
They are residing in Virginia 
Beach. 

(photo by Ed Campbell) 

Danny, left and Frank Natitus, of 161 Harris Hill Road, 

Trucksville, were recently presented with a $75 savings 

bond as grand prize winners in the Kingston Twp. Halloween 
House Decorating Contest. The bond and a certificate of 
award were given to the boys at the December supervisors 
meeting. Frank, 11 years old, is a fifth grade student at 

Dallas Intermediate School and Danny, seven years old, is a 

first grade student at Westmoreland Elementary Schol. The 

boys are the sons of Frank and Debra Natitus. Grandparents 

are Mrs. Ann Natitus of Trucksville and the late Charels 

Natitus and Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Murphy of Hometown and 
Great-grandparents Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Murphy of 
Tamaqua. 

   
   

  

Tie PDALLASCPosT 
ADVERTISING DEADLINE 

MONDAY 11 a.m. 
Call 675-5211 

or mail to: 

The Dallas Post 

P.O. Box 366 

61 Gerald Avenue 

Dallas, Pa. 18612 
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i  MID-WINTER | 
| SERVICE SPECIALS | 
B TUNE Most 
B ENGINE 8-cyl. 
§ TRANSMISSION 
§ SPECIAL 
A FRONT END ALIGNMENT 

AND WHEEL BALANCING 
; LUBRICATION, OIL 
§ CHANGE ...:.. and FILTER 
B STATE 
B INSPECTION 

——————————————————— 

    
GENERAL MOTORS CORPORATION B 

COMMUNITY MOTORS 
588 Market St., Kingston — 287-1133 

Offer Expires Feb. 28, 1985 g 
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340% 1c) S44} 
$2995 | 

$149 

$1495 
$Q95 

  

    

  

    
   

 


